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27 July 2012 
 
 
 
Dear Joe, 

 

Consultation on the variable usage charge and on a freight-specific 
charge 

This letter sets out TfL’s response to the consultation. TfL is content for the 
response to be published. 

TfL is generally content with the proposals and the rationale behind them. TfL 
wishes to seek assurance that any future changes to the variable usage 
charges paid by passenger operators will be reflected in commensurate 
changes to the fixed track access charges paid by passenger operators, so 
there is no overall increase in the cost paid for access to the network. Any 
such increase would run counter to the government’s stated objective of 
reducing the operating cost of the railway. TfL has no other comment to make   
in relation to this consultation.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Alan Smart 

Principal Planner – Forecasting 

Rail and Underground 

Transport for London 

 

 
 

Joe Quill 
Office of Rail Regulation 
1 Kemble Street 
London WC2B 4AN 
 
 
 

mailto:alansmart@tfl.gov.uk

